
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

The Public Service Commission of Kentucky issued an order on March 13, 
2025, scheduling a hearing to be held on August 4, 2025, at 9 a.m., Eastern 
Daylight Time, in the Richard Raff Hearing Room at the offices of the Public 
Service Commission located at 211 Sower Boulevard in Frankfort, Kentucky, 
for Case No. 2025-00045.  This is an examination of the Electronic 
Application of Kentucky Utilities Company and Louisville Gas and Electric 
Company for Certificates of Public Convenience and Necessity and Site 
Compatibility Certificates. 
 
This hearing will be streamed live and may be viewed on the PSC website, 
psc.ky.gov.  
 
Public comments may be made at the beginning of the hearing.  Those 
wishing to make oral public comments may do so by following the 

instructions listed on the PSC website, psc.ky.gov. 


